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Greetings from the President 
 

Hi Neighbour!! 
 
Welcome to the boating season! The water 
levels have recovered and with a bit of help 
from Mother Nature we can enjoy days of 
sunshine, with some overnight weekday 
showers. Call me an optimist! 
 
Your Executive, Chairpersons, and Zone 
Reps achieved much in 2016/17. 
 
We worked with acclaimed author Gordon 
Pitts, and the book "Moira Memories - The 
Life and Times of a Lake” was a 
tremendous success. 
 
We partnered with the Madoc Lions to run 
last year’s Charity Golf Tournament as 
well as this year’s Ice Fishing Derby. Both 
were very successful, with all the proceeds 
going to local charities. We plan to continue 
these collaborative efforts this coming 
season. 
 
The Road Enhancement (Gravel) Program 
was re-introduced last year with 12 of 12 
Zones participating. The total amount spent 
on road surface improvements around the 
lake totaled $15,000. 

 
 
NEW FOR CANADA'S 150th BIRTHDAY! 

 

This year’s Canada Day Fireworks will be 
launched from a barge on lower lake at 10 
PM. This show will be more than twice the 
size of previous years that were held in the 
village, and as there are no combustibles, 
the Fire Chief will allow this show to proceed 
even if there is a fire ban in place. 
 
Just prior and post the fireworks, we hope 
you will participate in the Lighted Boat 
Flotilla. This will be the best way to enjoy 
the night, and will allow you preferred 
access close to the fireworks. You could 
even win a cash prize for your decorating 

genius. Plus, there will be a "Crab Race” 
and a Watercraft Decorating Contest 
(Canada Day Theme) happening on the 
afternoon of July 1st at the boat 
launch! There are info/signup 
sheets/instructions within this newsletter for 
both events. 

  

You'll want to check out all the "Canada 
150" celebrations that are planned for this 
Community. To help you organize your 
summer, we are distributing to you the 
Centre Hastings’ Celebrating Canada’s 
150th booklet outlining all of this year’s area 
events. 

 
For the latest info, I encourage you to go to 
the MLPOA website at www.moiralake.org. 
There you will find contact information as 
well as past newsletters and relevant 
upcoming events and announcements. 
 
This year’s Annual General Meeting in 
August will include elections to the 
executive.  If you’re thinking of joining us on 
the Executive this year, just do it. Our 
executive meetings happen once a month at 
my house (393 Mile Point Lane). Liquids are 
offered as a motivator to keep the meeting 
under 45 min. And we are happy to say 
"things are getting done efficiently, and with 
fun." You may want to pop in on an 
executive meeting prior to the AGM to see 
for yourself. If you’re considering this offer, 
call me at 613-661-7601 or e-mail me at 
jkaehler@hotmail.co.uk. 
 
Before I sign off, on behalf of the Executive 
and especially myself, thanks for being with 
us. 
 
Wishing you a Safe Sunny Summer Season, 
 
Your Association’s President, 
 
 
Joe Kaehler   
 

mailto:jkaehler@hotmail.co.uk


 
 

MOIRA LAKE PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 

 
2016 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

 
Minutes 

The Annual General Meeting of the Moira 
Lake Property Owners Association was held 
at the Madoc Public Library on August 13, 
2016 at 10:00 AM. 

The meeting was called to order by 
president, Joe Kaehler, with 40 members 
and guests in attendance. A motion to adopt 
the agenda was duly moved, seconded and 
carried. 

Minutes of the 2015 annual meeting were 
accepted as circulated. 

President Joe Kaehler brought the 
attendees up to date on the activities of the 
Association during the last year. 

Treasurer Chuck Noble presented the 2017 
budget which was adopted as proposed.  

The Moira Memories Book Project has been 
well received, with over 300 books sold to 
date. The Association’s $10.00 subsidy for 
the first 150 books was filled within days of 
the book’s release. 

Chuck Noble reported on the Weed 
Harvesting Program which is being carried 
out as per last year, with a small increase in 
fees for private shoreline harvesting. 
Harvesting in the for the many common 
areas such as the inlet and outlet, Deer 
Creek, the culvert under Highway #62, etc., 
were also discussed. 

Eric Sandford, Centre Hastings Council 
representative and Liaison on the MLPOA 
board, brought members up to date on 
Lake-related activities. Most notably, the 
Municipality’s Fund Matching Program has 
been reinstated.  

Kevin McLaughlin acknowledged the 
extensive work conducted by Councillor 
Sandford in reinstating the Program. Kevin 
then reviewed the process the Lake 
lanes/roads must follow in order to qualify 
for the Program. He confirmed that the 
Program applies to materials only, and that 
any costs for labour are not covered. He 
urged Program participants to get the work 
done as soon as possible (if not already 
done), and to submit receipts, for materials 
only, to the Private Roads Committee by no 
later than Labour Day Monday. 

Gordon Pitts, our guest speaker, talked 
about his book, “Moira Memories - The Life 
and Times of a Lake”. He discussed some of 
the interesting stories of life around Moira 
Lake from the last century. Gordon's family 
have lived on Moira Lake for 140 years. He 
also enjoys cottage life at his cottage at Pitts 
Landing. Copies of his book are still 
available. Gordon was thanked by President 
Joe Kaehler, and he was presented with a 
gift from the Association. 

This was not an election year, and all 
existing members of the executive have 
agreed to serve for the coming year. 

Andy Sherwin discussed the Association’s 
website.  The site has experienced a year-
over-year increase in site visits. The idea of 
‘selling’ space on the website was briefly 
discussed.  That matter will require some 
research as to the costs for interested 
parties, and decisions will need to be made 
as to where on the site any advertising might 
be permitted. 

Meeting was adjourned at11:30. Next year’s 
AGM will be at the same location on August 
12, 2017. 
 



 

Board of Directors 
 

President, Joe Kaehler 
613-827-8690 
 
Vice President, Harry Quart 
613-473-1176 
 
Treasurer, Chuck Noble 
613-473-3088 
 
Secretary, Grant Ketcheson 
613-473-4680 
 
Director, Kevin McLaughlin 
613-473-5116 
 
Operations Officer, Vacant 

 

 

Committees & Contacts 
 

Lake Steward 
 
Chuck Noble – 613-473-3088 
 
Private Roads Committee 
 
Kevin McLaughlin – 613-473-5116 
Andy Sherwin – 416-726-9525 
 
Zone Representatives 
 
Page attached. 
 
Newsletter 
 
Harry Quart – 613-473-1176 
 
 
Weed Harvesting 
 
Chuck Noble – 613-473-3088 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Web Site Committee 
 
Andy Sherwin – 416-726-9525 
Harry Quart – 613-473-1176 
 
MLPOA/Lions Club Charity Golf 
Tournament Committee 
 
Dale Noble, Chair. 705-875-3850. See 
Poster enclosed.  
 

 

 

Important Dates to Remember 
 
 
MLPOA Annual General Meeting: 
 
Saturday, August 12, 2017 at 10:00 AM 
Madoc Public Library (Basement) 
20 Davidson Street, Madoc 
(Next door to the Post Office) 
 
 
MLPOA/Lions Club Charity Golf 
Tournament 
Saturday, August 26, 2017 – 1:00 PM 
West Highland Golf Course, Madoc. Open 
to the public. 
See poster in this newsletter for registration 
or other details. 
 
Madoc Village Classic Cruise Nights 
5:30 PM – 8:00 PM on May 17th and 31st, 
June 14th and 28th, July 12th and 26th, and 
August 9th and 23rd. 
 
 
Moira Lake Family Day Ice Fishing Derby 
Watch for more news about this great winter 
event next Family Day, February 20, 2018.  
 
Bass Fishing Derby 
Saturday, June 17th, 2017.  Bailey’s Resort, 
141 Lahey Rd., Madoc.  Contact Doug 
Phillips 613-473-4119.  See poster 
enclosed. 
 



MLPOA Proposed Budget for Calendar Year 2017 
 

Revenues Expenses 

 Operating Expenses: 

Membership fees $4,500 Liability Insurance $2,000 

MLPOA/Lions Charity Golf 
Tournament 

$2,200 
Website 

$750 

Gravel Matching Program –  

Note 1 

$5,500 
Zone Representative Meeting 

$50 

  Annual General Meeting $100 

  Newsletter $500 

  Buoys (maintenance) $100 

  Misc. Administration Fees $200 

  Operations Sub-Total $3,700 

  Donations:  

  Madoc Chamber of Commerce $100 

  Bass Tournament $200 

 MLPOA/Lions Ice Fishing Derby $300 

 Madoc Classic Cruise Nights $150 

 MLPOA/Lions Charity Golf Tournament $2,500 

  Canada 150 Awards $300 

  Donations Sub-Total $3,550 

  Road Gravel Matching Payouts –    Note 1 $5,500 

Total Revenue $12,200 Lake Improvement Contingency Fund – 
Note 2 

$2,000 

Total Expenses $14,750 
Special Projects / Activities Sub-
Total 

$12,460 

Gain / (Loss) ($2,550) Total Expenses $14,750 

 
 
Note 1 – MLPOA administers the Centre Hastings Road Gravel Matching Program at a net cost of zero.   
 
Note 2 – A contingency fund that can be used for various lake improvement projects at the board’s 
discretion.



Lake Steward Report – Chuck Noble 
Lake Steward Report – Chuck Noble 

 

 
 

Flood Status 
 

On May 4th, Quite Conservation Authority issued a flood warning for parts of the Moira River 
Watershed Area due to a week of extremely heavy rain. At the time of writing this Newsletter, 
there were no well warnings in effect for our area. All of this information and more is available 
online at: www.quinteconservation.ca   
 
 

Water Condition & Testing 
 

Testing in the Lake is conducted by several government and quasigovernment bodies 
throughout the year. Early in the spring and late in the fall, the municipal sewage lagoons are 
discharged into Deer Creek and through the Lake. This activity is closely monitored, and the test 
results show that the levels of contaminants in the discharge are very low and way below the 
permitted safe levels. 
 
The Ministry of Health and Quinte Conservation Authority test the water in the Lake at several 
different sites, including the public beach, on a weekly basis, and throughout the summer 
months. This is to ensure that the water quality is safe and suitable for swimming.  If a problem 
should ever occur, an email blast will be sent out immediately to all members. In addition, the 
occurrence will be posted on our MLPOA website and at all the public beaches. 
 
 

Broad-Scale Fish Monitoring Program 
 

In 2008, the Ministry of Natural Resource and Forestry (MNFR) created a monitoring program to 
ensure that the fish life in Ontario's inland lakes is healthy, and that supplies are not being 
depleted. 
 
In 2016, the MNFR tested Moira Lake to determine the health and populations of its fish life. The 
results show the fish are healthy, and no sufficient change in the populations has occurred when 
compared to the previous study done 5 years ago. 
 
If you are interested in learning more about the monitoring program or the results of the testing, 
please check the link on our website. 
 
 
 



Ice Fishing Derby 
 

On February 18, 2017 the MLPOA and the Madoc Lions Club co-sponsored the annual Moira 
Lake Ice Fishing Derby. Over 300 tickets were sold and in total, $3,660.00 was raised in support 
of the Accessibility Playground Equipment Project for the Centre Hastings Park. 
 
Congratulations to the winners:   
  
Kyle Stark - Largest Northern Pike - 8.7 lbs 
Sheldon McCaw - Largest Walleye - 2.1 lbs 
Tristan Laton - 12 & Under Large Fish - 3.4 lbs 
Paige Margraf - Hidden Weight Category 

 

Congratulations also to the winner of the 50/50 draw, and to all the winners of the numerous 
prize draws that were held throughout the day. 
 
Plans are already underway for the 2018 Fishing Derby which will be held on Saturday, 
February 20, 2018. Be sure to keep that date open, and join us for a great day of fun.  How to 
obtain tickets and all the other details will be posted on our website around year’s end. 
 
 

Buoys 
 

The buoys will be put out on the Lake as soon possible once the water level has dropped 
sufficiently enough so that the rocks and shoals can be properly identified.  
Boaters are once again reminded that buoys are placed on a “best-efforts” basis by the 
MLPOA as a guide to known hazards. However, it is the responsibility of boaters to be aware 
that there may be unmarked rocks or shoals in the Lake, and to govern themselves accordingly. 
 
 

Fishing Season 
 

The season for Walleye (Pickerel) and Pike starts on the 2nd Saturday in May. Walleye 
regulations include a slot size limit. Walleye legally kept must be between 40 and 50 centimeters 
(15.7 to 19.7 inches).  
   
Muskie season starts on the 1st Saturday in June, and to be kept, they must be greater than 
102 centimeters (40 inches).  
 
Bass season (Largemouth and Smallmouth) starts on the 3rd Saturday in June.    

REMEMBER - IT IS ILLEGAL TO ATTEMPT TO CATCH FISH FOR WHICH THE SEASON IS 
CLOSED, EVEN IF YOU ARE PLANNING ON A LIVE RELEASE.     

  
 

 

 

 

 



Weed Harvesting 
 

Over 55 private shoreline cuts, combined with all the municipal cuts, were completed on 
schedule in 2016. The municipality areas include the river inlet and outlet, the Deer Creek inlet, 
the culvert running under Highway # 62 between Upper and Lower Lake, and the public 
swimming area at the boat launch. These areas are cut to help increase water flow though the 
Lake which, in turn, improves water quality.  
 
The program for private shoreline cutting will be offered again in 2017. The first round of cuts is 
scheduled to start in mid-July.  Anyone interested in having their private area harvested will find 
the application form in this Newsletter. Please complete all of the information, and follow all 
instructions with respect to marking your property.  
 
The idea behind the harvesting is to allow people to clear areas for recreational swimming and 
for getting boats out into deeper water without destroying the natural habitat of the aquatic life. 
Harvesting of private areas must not exceed 100 square yards (about 30' x 30').  
 
The number of properties that we service yearly has been steadily growing, and we have 
received some very positive feedback from these owners regarding the vast improvement in 
their swimming areas. 
 
The fees for 2017 are: single cut - $115, two cuts - $215.00, three cuts - $315.00. Fees must 
be paid in full and in advance.  In order to ensure you property is scheduled to be cut, your 
payment should be received by the Municipality no later than July 1, 2017.  Make your cheque 
payable to “The Municipality of Centre Hastings – Weed Harvesting".  
 
It is important that you physically identify your property with the Lane Name and 911 # so that it 
is clear and easily visible from the Lake. This is to help the harvester operator find the correct 
properties that are scheduled to be cut. This can be accomplished with either a permanent or 
temporary sign at the water's edge or on you dock.  If you have any submerged water intake 
lines or pumps, please be sure to mark their location with a float to avoid having them damaged 
by the harvester. 
 
 
 
Have a fantastic season, and enjoy beautiful Moira Lake throughout the year! 
 
 
 
Chuck Noble, 
 
MLPOA Lake Steward 

 
 
  



 

 

 
Items of Interest 
 

“Moira Memories – The Life and Times of a Lake” 
 
Without a doubt, one of last summer’s highlights was the publication of Gordon Pitts’ book with over 400 
copies being enjoyed by all who have a copy.  In the event you do not have a copy, here is a bit of 
summary information… 

About the Book: 
The book is called “Moira Memories – The Life and Times of a Lake” and that is precisely what it 
contains – colourful yarns from the lake, spanning the years from First Nations people who were the 
original inhabitants through the cottage era to the modern-day residents. This is very personal history 
about the people who made Moira a special place, from Henry Mitchell, the wise woodsman from the 
North Shore, to Biff Symon, the obsessive mine builder, and John Weir Foote, the Second World War 
hero. Full of pictures though the ages. 

About the Author: 
Gordon Pitts is a journalist and author and is currently a business writer in residence at the DeGroote 
School of Business at McMaster University in Hamilton. He has been a writer and editor for Canadian 
newspapers for close to four decades, in addition to writing six books. One of his books, Stampede!, won 
Canada’s national business book award. Pitts is retired after 21 years at the Globe and Mail, most 
recently as a senior writer in the Report on Business. He was raised at Pitts Landing on Moira Lake and 
still has a cottage there. 

Copies of the Book are Still Available 
To order, simply contact Grant Ketcheson at 613-473-4680, or e-mail Grant Ketcheson at 
gketcheson@sympatico.ca.  Provide your name, a phone # where you can be reached, your Moira Lake 
address and the number of books you wish to purchase.  Grant will contact you to make arrangements 
for delivery or pick up. Alternatively, copies of the book are available at the Hidden Goldmine Bakery in 
Madoc. 

 
 

Centre Hastings Skate Park 
 
In last year’s newsletter, we informed you that the Skate Park fails to meet the current minimum 
standards for accessibility.  Mr. Charles Gordon, the Park’s Ambassador, has done an amazing job in 
raising several thousands of dollars over the past year, and many park improvements are well underway. 
For those who wish to help, you may still make a personal donation to this project.  To do so, simply mail 
your cheque payable to “The Municipality of Centre Hastings – Skate Park Accessibility” to The 
Municipality of Centre Hastings, 7 Furnace Street, Madoc, ON, K0K 2K0.  Receipts for tax purposes will 
be issued on all amounts $20.00 and over.  As necessary, please make such a request, and include your 
mailing address. 
 
 
 
 

Madoc Wastewater Lagoon System 
 

In the spring of 2015, your board of directors attended an in-depth tour of the Madoc Wastewater Lagoon 
System.  It is managed by the Ontario Clean Water Agency (OCWA).  To our members who may not be 
aware, the lagoon system is discharged in the spring and fall of each year.  It flows into the south section 
of Deer Creek before entering the upper lake.  We were very impressed with this tour, especially when 



the officials informed us that during the discharges, the quality of the water in the south of Deer Creek 
tested better than the water in Deer Creek north of the discharge area.  We commend the officials at 
OCWA, and congratulate them on the results. 
 
Each year, the OCWA issues a detailed report to the Municipality of Centre Hastings, summarizing their 
findings.  Though very technical in nature, their 2015 report can be found on the Municipality’s web site 
at: 
https://centrehastings.civicweb.net/document/5447/Madoc%20Lagoon%202015%20Annual%20Report.p
df?handle=964A2D953E624694A65FDD1629D08AF6 
 
If you would like to tour the facility, please contact Councilor Eric Sandford at the Municipal office at 613-
473-4030. 
 

 
 

Road Gravel Fund-Matching Program – 2017 
 
We are pleased to advise that all Zones participated in last year’s Gravel Fund-Matching Program. 
Thanks to Councilor Eric Sandford, the Program was reinstated by the Municipality in 2016 with a fund 
total of $5,000.00. For 2017, the fund total has increased to $5,500.00.   In addition for 2017, the funds 
will apply to other materials, such as reground asphalt, not just gravel.  
 
Important to note: The cost of labour is not covered under this Program. For example, the cost of gravel 
would apply, but the labour cost to spread the gravel would not apply.  
 
To participate in the Program this year, Zones are reminded that their receipts (for materials only – not 

labour), must be received by to the MLPOA Private Roads Committee c/o Kevin McLaughlin, PO Box 
675 Madoc On K0K 2K0, no later than Labour Day Monday. 

 
If you have any questions concerning this Program, please contact either Kevin McLaughlin at 613-473-
5116 or Andy Sherwin – 416-726-9525. 
 
Many thanks to Kevin and Andy for administering this Program. 
  

 

Garbage Bins and Recycling Stations 
 
The directives for recycling are included in this Newsletter.  They show what to recycle and what not to 
recycle. 
Our members again have requested that we again remind lake property owners and their guests that all 
re-cycling is to be properly sorted, placed in the blue bins and not left on the ground next to the 
bins. The garbage bins are for clear bags only, containing household garbage only. The ground 
around this bins is not to be used as a drop for other types of disposals. Simply stated, if the 
disposal does not belong in either the recycling or garbage bins, it is to be taken to the landfill site (see 
below). 
We are also reminded that the garbage and recycling stations around the Lake are provided by the 
Municipality as a convenience for those of us who own property on the Lake. Most lakes in Ontario do 
not enjoy this convenience.  We need to ensure these stations are being properly used. Misuse only 
causes unnecessary time and expense, and we run the risk of losing the stations altogether.  
These bins are for the exclusive use by lake property owners and their guests.  If you see someone who 
should not be using the bins, please record the vehicle license number, the time and date, and report the 
incident to the Municipality at 613-473-4030. 
 
 

https://centrehastings.civicweb.net/document/5447/Madoc%20Lagoon%202015%20Annual%20Report.pdf?handle=964A2D953E624694A65FDD1629D08AF6
https://centrehastings.civicweb.net/document/5447/Madoc%20Lagoon%202015%20Annual%20Report.pdf?handle=964A2D953E624694A65FDD1629D08AF6


 
 

Landfill Site 
 
The Municipality of Centre Hastings Landfill Site and recycling station is located at 106968 Highway #7, 
east of the intersection of Highways #7 and #62.  The phone number is 613-473-4581. 
 
The hours of operation are Mondays and Wednesdays from 8:00 AM – 12:00 (Noon); and Saturdays 
from 8:00 AM – 4:00 PM. 

 

 
Summary of Centre Hastings Fire By-law 2006-20 
 
During the period from April 1st to October 31st no fire for the burning of grass, rubbish, wood or other 
combustible material shall be permitted outdoors between the hours of 7:00 am – 7:00 pm, except for the 
following: 
 

 Fire for cooking or warmth 

 A small fire no more than 1x1 meter attended at all times by an adult 

 A fire in a metal container covered by a metal mesh ¼ inch in size  
 
Please note:   
 

 Between October 31st and April 1st of any calendar year, persons who permit any fires to burn out 
of control shall be responsible for the cost to extinguish the fires. 

 If the need arises for the Fire Department to use the services of the MNR water bombers, all 
watercraft are to be docked. 

 Remember to check all your smoke detectors when you return for the summer. 
 
 
 
 



  Zones and Zone Representatives 
 
The MLPOA is divided into zones around the lake. Each Zone elects one individual to represent the Zone's 
interests on the MLPOA. Members are encouraged to escalate all Moira Lake related issues and concerns to the 
MLPOA via their respective Zone Rep. 
 

Zone # Zone Roads Zone Rep Contact Info 

Zone 1A Blakely Lane Bruce McNevin 
118 Blakely Lane 

H: 613-473-4628 
 

Zone 1B Blakely Lane Bruce McNevin 
118 Blakely Lane 

H: 613-473-4628 
 

Zone 2 Highway 62 John McLaren 
13273-H Hwy #62 

 H: 613-473-1506 
  

Zone 3 MacDonald Crescent John McLaren 
13273-H Hwy #62 

H: 613-473-1506 

Zone 4 Watson Lane Marty Webster 
73 Watson Lane 

H: 613-473-5646 
C: 613-243-0772 

Zone 5 Columbia Lane, Mile Point 
Lane 

Brian Smith 
365 Mile Point Lane 

H: 613-473-5057 
 

Zone 6A Setter Lane, Retriever Lane Andy Sherwin 
18 Setter Lane 

H: 613-473-5609 
C: 416-726-9525 

Zone 6B Freeborn Lane, Gordon 
Court 

Margaret Martin 
51 Gordon Court 

H: 416-239-0881 

Zone 7 Gordon Lane, Camp Lane TBA 
 

 

Zone 8 Pine Point Lane, Donaldson 
Lane, Quail Ridge Lane 

Patrick Shaw 
559C Pine Point 
Lane 

H: 416-305-6744 
 
 

Zone 9 D’Arby Point Lane Marty Lamoureux 
195 Darby Point 
Lane 

416) 562-5841 
 
mjlamoureux@yahoo.com 

Zone 10A Shoreline Lane Brian Mayes 
204 Shoreline Lane 

C: 613-473-2493 
H: 613-962-3120 

Zone 10B1 Ballam Lane Dianna Patch 
148 Shoreline Lane 

H: 613-473-0424 

Zone 10B2 Ballam Lane, Boat Launch 
Road 

Kathryn Atkinson 
26 C Ballam Lane 

H: 905-855-8283 
C: 416-795-5935 

Zone 10C Christie Lane Lois Brown 
134 Christie Lane 

H: 613-961-1547 

Zone 11 North Shore Lane Vacant. Please 
volunteer.  Call Joe 
at 613-827-8690 

 
 

Zone 12A Reynolds Lane, Albert Lane Myra Chase 
89 Reynolds Lane 

H: 613-473-0600 

Zone 12B Short Lane, Lahey Road Sean Kirby 
116 Short Lane 

C: 613-473-9910 
H: 905-620-0789 



 



                       

 

MLPOA / Madoc Lions Club Annual Charity 6 Pack  

Golf Tournament 
 

MLPOA proceeds will be donated to 
 

 THE CENTRAL HASTINGS SUPPORT NETWORK 

All levels of Golfers Welcome 

 

12 HOLES - Includes Steak Dinner - $55.00 per golfer. Dinner Only - $25.00 ea. 
Reserve your own golf cart through the golf course. 613-473-3880 

 
TO REGISTER AS A FULL TEAM OF 6, A PARTIAL TEAM, OR AS AN INDVIDUAL TO BE PLACED ON A TEAM, 
please supply the information below to Dale Noble – Phone 705-875-3850 or e-mail to dalelgallagher@hotmail.com 
and send your cheque by August 8th to Dale Noble – PO Box 297, Madoc, On. K0K 2K0.    

Note: Limited to the first 72 registered and paid golfers. 
 

Please make cheques payable to “MLPOA GOLF TOURNAMENT” 
 
TEAM: CAPTAIN_____________________________NO. OF PLAYERS (6 max per team) ___ NAMES OF PLAYERS 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________           

 # FOR GOLF & DINNER _______           # FOR DINNER ONLY _______                                                                                                                                                                   
 

Feeling Charitable?  Why not bring along a prize?  Let’s see if, through our silent auction, 
we can raise even more $ for this fantastic Network. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=lions+club+international+logo&view=detailv2&&id=D299158C0B0E2C6D92D13AAC166092858A3F5F8F&selectedIndex=0&ccid=Gtjc6bsN&simid=608024510877797972&thid=OIP.M1ad8dce9bb0da249ac30b5c3c0f092f2H0


Canada Day Fun at the Beach! 
 
 

Interested in a cool way to spend Canada Day afternoon on the Lake while having 
fun?  Come on out to the Kiwanis Boat Launch, and get in on the festivities.  We 
are holding a Boat Decorating Contest and a Crab Race – Rain or Shine! 3:00 – 
5:00   Prizes to be won!  Fun for the entire family!  
 
The Boat Decorating Contest will begin at 3:00 and will be judged under 3 
categories:  Ages 12 & under; 13-18 years old, and 18 & older.  Come and show 
your Canada Day spirit with your decorated boat. 
 
Following the Boat Decorating contest, we will be holding a Crab Race.  It is open 
to all ages and will begin at 4:00.  This race involves manually propelling your 
vessel with your hands (no oars, paddles, motors or assisted devices).  You must 
come with your own vessel along with life jackets.  No more than 4 people per 
vessel.  Get your team ready for a ton of fun and laughs. 
 
Prizes will be awarded for both events at the Boat Launch following the Crab 
Race. 
 
Please pre-register by June 15, 2017 to participate in one or both events by 
completing the following information, and submit by email to 
vsidsworth5611@rogers.com.  If you have any questions, please feel free to call 
Glenn or Vicki Sidsworth at 613-473-5275. 
 

I/We would like to participate in the Boat Decorating Contest:   
Name(s): __________________________________________________________________ 
Age(s): ____________________________________________________________________ 
Telephone number: _______ - ________ - _______________ 
Email address: _____________________________________________________________ 
_ 
 

I/We would like to participate in the Crab Race (1-4 participants in a vessel): 

 
Name(s): ___________________________________________________________________ 
Telephone number: _______ - ________ - ________________ 
Email address: ______________________________________________________________ 
  

mailto:vsidsworth5611@rogers.com


 

 

     
 

2017 Weed Harvesting Application 
Moira Lake 

 
Name: ______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address: _____________________________________________________________ 
 
“911” Lake Address (for weed cutting): ______________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number (where the operator can contact you during the day, if needed): ______________________ 
  
Rates:         $115.00 (Single Cut)       $215.00 (2 Cuts)     $315.00 (3 Cuts) 
 

Arrangements must be made with the municipal office by July 1st.  You can call Sharon at 
the municipal office at 613-473-4030.  The Centre Hastings municipal office is located at P.O. Box 
900, 7 Furnace St., Madoc, ON, K0K 2K0. 

 

Instructions and Requirements: 
 

 A map/diagram of the area to be harvested is mandatory (i.e. East side of dock, in front of 
cottage, etc.).  Last year’s operator may not be this year’s operator. Mark any underwater 
pumps or pipes clearly with floating markers. 
 

 Your 911 number must be displayed on the dock or beach area to be cut so that it is 
clearly visible from the Lake. 
 

 Weeds can only be harvested in water that has a minimum of 20” in depth. 
 

 Note: Only Aquatic Vegetation can be harvested (no cattails or wild rice). 
 

 Please make your cheque payable to “Municipality of Centre Hastings-Weed Harvesting”. 
 
The first harvest is scheduled for the last two weeks in July. The second harvest is 
scheduled for the last two weeks in August.  The third harvest is scheduled for the last two 
weeks in September.  Dates are approximate depending on availability of the harvester. 

 
 
Additional information/instructions: 

 

 

 



 

If you are a New Member or your information has changed, please complete this form as 
soon as possible, and return it to your Zone Representative, or mail it to: JOE KAEHLER, 
393 Mile Point Lane, Centre Hastings, ON, K0K 2K0.   
 
 

MLPOA MEMBER INFORMATION 2017 
 

Name: _______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Lake Property Address (911 number & Lane or Road): _______________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Mailing Address: _______________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Postal Code: ______________________ 
 
 
Home Phone #: ______________________________ 
 
 
Lake Phone # : ___________________  Other Phone #: ____________________ 
 
 
E-MAIL Address_________________________________________________________ 

                             (Important for member communication) 
 
Permanent residents  (   )     Seasonal residents  (   )   Zone # ___________ 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 
I agree the MLPOA may share the above contact information with the Centre Hastings 
Fire Department and Emergency Services personnel for use in an emergency.    
 
 
 
 
Signature: __________________________  Date: ______________ 
  
 
 

I wish to become more involved with the MLPOA.  Please contact me.  (   ) 
 


